School Advisory Council Minutes
For April 12, 2018 Meeting
	Present:
Dr. Wendy Smith - Principal
Lisa Derr - Chair
Darlene Wegner – Secretary
Christene Branham
Theresa Markosky 
Maria Hernandez

	Guests:
Chana Speir
Lupe Stephens
	Absent:
Mia Williams – Excused
John Davis – Excused
Mae Mackenzie – Excused
April Sciara– Excused 
Lesbia Juarez – Excused



Mrs. Derr called the meeting to order at 3:35 p.m.

The minutes from the March 8, 2018 meeting were read.  The motion was made to accept the minutes as written. 1st – Ms. Markosky, 2nd Ms. Hernandez.  All in favor.

Ms. Branham said that the discussion on the Laminator Warranty would be tabled until our May meeting.  The discussion on the budget will also be in May.  We currently have $5, 376 in the budget.  

Dr. Speir discussed all of the wonderful things that Georgiana volunteers did over spring break.  They painted paw prints, the home of the Cougars, 4 square and hopscotch.  They also put new mulch down under the picnic tables.  Ms. Markosky asked if there was anything we can do for them.  Ms. Branham said that we will have the volunteer luncheon next month.  

Dr. Speir explained the upcoming test schedule and asked if there were any questions.  Ms. Markosky said that she did not believe in these tests because the students are taught to the test and not how to critically think.  Dr. Smith said that that is no longer the case.  Students are taught the standards and how they apply to real life.  Being able to critically look at opposing opinions and creating an opinion of their own, something that is needed to throughout life.  Mrs. Derr said that real world problems are presented to the students and they have to figure out how to solve them.  

Dr. Smith discussed the Summer Success Camp and that the decision on what students will be invited will be based on need and numbers.  It will focus on younger students who are at or below their reading level.  Hopefully, like in the past, some that are on the fence will be able to be promoted to the next grade level instead of being retained.  Ms. Stephens said she will be able to work with 25 of our ELL students. 

Mrs. Derr asked if there was any new business.  Dr. Smith said that there would not be a need to ask the SAC for money to help cover substitute teachers.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The motion was made to adjourn. 1st – Ms. Markosky, 2nd Ms. Hernandez.  All in favor.  Our next meeting will be May 10, 2018.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

